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Summary:

The report outlines the issues and costs involved in undertaking a consultation on the Executive’s budget proposal with all households.

Recommendations:

1. The Executive note the timetable as set out in paragraph 1.5 including dates for special meetings of the Executive and Council.

2. That the costs of the consultation as set out in paragraph 1.7 are met through virement of £26,342.00 from the Best Value budget.

Contact Officer:
Jim White
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7017

1. BACKGROUND INFORMATION AND OPTIONS

1.1
At the meeting 28th September the Executive announced its intention to consult the public on its budget proposals. This would be in addition to the Executives constitutional requirements to consult on its budget proposals. These include Overview and Scrutiny Local Business, City Council staff and trade unions. These consultation dates have yet to be fixed but will take place during the consultation “window” from 19th December 2002 until 27th January 2003.  Officers were asked to investigate how a public consultation with all households could be achieved during this period.

1.2 The Government is encouraging local authorities to extend the statutory budgetary consultation to as wide an audience as possible and published guidelines to this effect in June 2002 (see Legal comments).  To ensure the consultation contains the latest information based on the actual grant settlement will require the consultation leaflet being finalised and printed following the Executive meeting on 19th December.

1.3
It is proposed that a leaflet is sent to all households.  The leaflet containing budgetary options will include an anonymous reply paid card for people to indicate their preferences.

1.4
The leaflets would be despatched first class to all 46,500 households in the week beginning 30th December.  Responses to the consultation will be directed to the Internal Audit section who will be responsible for analysing and reporting the replies.  

1.5
It is recommended that at least 4 weeks are allowed for the receipt of replies. This means that the deadline for the return of completed reply forms will be Monday 27th January 2003. In order for the Executive to consider a report on the outcome from this consultation in conjunction with the results of any other consultation the Executive will have to hold a special meeting on Thursday 6th February 2004. This will in return require a special Council on Tuesday 18th February to receive the Executives final budget proposals.

1.6
COSTS


The approx. of the leaflet, distribution and replies is as follows:


Printing


£  9,842.00


Postage -


£9,500.00


Distribution


£  3,500.00



Return postage

£  3,500.00  est.


TOTAL


£26,342.00

The estimate on return postage costs is based upon a return rate of 35%.
The costs could be meet through a virement from the Best Value budget. 

2.
CONSULTATION

2.1 Consultation to Date.

The matter was considered by Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny on 24th October and a report from the Committee are elsewhere on this Agenda.

2.2 Consultation proposed.

3.
STAFFING/RESOURCES COMMENTS

None

4.
CITY TREASURER’S COMMENTS

Have been included within the report.

5.
LEGAL COMMENTS

5.1 Under the Council’s constitution and the Statutory Guidance which underpins it, it is clear that it is for the Executive to put forward its budget proposals after appropriate consultation.

5.2 The Office of Deputy Prime Minister has put forward a guidance paper on Council Tax consultation.  It contains the following advise by way of summary:

· A recognition that consulting the public on Council Tax can be difficult but that the public now expects to be consulted over such issues and consultation has become a normal part of the way that local councils do their business

· Consultation does not remove the Council’s responsibility for making the final judgement.  Feedback received will inform the Council’s decision making but not replace it.

· Councils should consult on achievable options for their budget.

· Council’s should be clear about which choices and options they are presenting and ensure consultees have time and scope to consider those choices.

5.3
The Office of Deputy Prime Minister advice could therefore serve as a useful guide in framing any consultation exercise to be undertaken by the Executive.

6.
CORPORATE COMMENTS

None

7. RISK MANAGEMENT ASSESSMENT

None

8. EQUALITY ISSUES

None

9. ENVIRONMENTAL IMPLICATIONS

None

10. CRIME AND DISORDER IMPLICATIONS

None

11.
RECOMMENDATIONS

1. The Executive note the timetable as set out in paragraph 1.5 including dates for special meetings of the Executive and Council.

2. That the costs of the consultation as set out in paragraph 1.7 are met through virement of £26,342.00 from the Best Value budget.

12.
REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS

To enable preparations for a full household consultation to take place on the Executives budget proposals.
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